PFLA Board Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, January 12, 2016
Present:   Edith Birky, Rita Brown, Karren Cholewinski, Shirley Chow, Gretchen Cuevas, Debbie Delmore, Melissa Elmore, Tracy Elmshaeuser, Leigh Larkin, Michelle Mahana and Jayne Parker.
Minutes:  The minutes of the PFLA Board meeting of December 8, 2015 were approved by a motion made by Debbie Delmore and second by Rita Brown.
Treasurer’s Report:  Edith Birky distributed the financial statement ending December 31, 2015. The turn-out for the PFLA Winter Luncheon was discussed.  In attendance were 33 PFLA members, 18 TRIAD members and an unknown number of AOP members, as they were included with the PFLA attendees.  Six PLFA members who registered, but did not attend, will be sent an e-mail by Edith for payment of the meal.  Total income was $735.00, with expenses of $825.00 for the catering fee.

Other discussion included the overall outcome of the Winter Luncheon with everyone in agreement that the event was well attended and received, including the delicious food, interesting presentation by Michele Ribeiro and great venue.   Rita asked about the ability to use a University index for this type of event, which is currently not allowed.  She stated that the cost was prohibitive to some members who would have otherwise registered to attend.  The content of this particular occasion seemed to fit the criteria for using a University index for payment of the lunch and presentation, which could be recognized as professional development.   Karren Cholewinski provided clarification of the rules.  One idea to help cover the cost of the event in the future was to increase membership dues so that the luncheon could be offered free of charge to the membership.  The by-laws will have to be reviewed to determine whether this would be an option.  
Activities/Events:   The PFLA Open House scheduled for February 9, 2016 was discussed.  Melissa Elmore is making name tags for the Board members and flyers have been made and distributed to the (Inform-C06/C07) list serves.  Deb Weitzman talked about the Board’s role at the event, which is to provide information, answer questions and invite feedback/ideas regarding the PFLA.  The following items will be on hand to assist with this endeavor:

· PFLA Membership application forms (Debbie)

· The most recent PFLA newsletter (Debbie)

· PFLA Banner (after needed repairs are made) (Deb)

· Display board for “Our Hero” awards (Karren)

· Flip chart stands/paper to invite feedback/ideas from the membership regarding PFLA and what it has to offer.  (Rita will talk to Leigh)
· Board members to bring business cards to hand out

Deb also mentioned the idea of developing a list of members who would be willing to act as mentors to new professional faculty employees.

The meeting with President Ray, PFLA, TRIAD and AOP is scheduled for April 28, 2016.  This is an informal conversation with President Ray that includes an opportunity for questions from the participants.   Registration is required for this event.  Deb and Karren will work together on the details with more information to come.

Professional Development:   The following professional development opportunities have been scheduled:

February 23, 2016 from 1:00 – 2:30 pm – InDesign, with Jeffrey Todd from Digital Printing
April 27, 2016 from 1:00 – 2:30 pm – Excel “Tips & Tricks”, with Brad Dennis from the AABC

The cost of these workshops will be $5.00 for members and $10.00 for non-members.  More details will be forthcoming regarding location.
Marketing:  Debbie Delmore and Leigh Larkin are working on the InDesign event.

The deadline for articles for the next newsletter is January 29, 2016, with distribution scheduled for February 12, 2016.  Michelle will contact Mike Meeker for photos of the Winter Luncheon to be included in the newsletter. 

Membership:  Debbie presented the membership report for Shirley Chow.  Total membership is 48, with 7 new members and 41 renewals.  Overall membership is down since last year.  New hires as of October, 2015 will be sent the membership invitation e-mail.  Edith will send a final e-mail to those who have not paid for their membership.

“Our Hero” Award:  Karren distributed the “Our Hero” nomination submitted in December for Penny Wright.  Karren will arrange the award presentation.

Other Business:   The TRIAD Club at OSU was discussed
The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Jayne Parker
Secretary
